
 
JUNE 7, 2018 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

THANK YOU’S 

Wow what a year we have had!!!  This Bargaining Unit has had three different President’s in one year.  Thank 

you to the Executive Team for stepping up during all of the different transitions.  I’m honoured to be leading 

such as amazing team.  As you may know Kim Mantulak has chosen to step down as President as she is pursuing 

a different career and spending time with her boys.  We wish her all the best in this new adventure.  As she has 

stepped down I will assume the role as President until next May when we hold our next elections. 

STAFFING 

On May 29 Jessica and I attending our staffing meeting.  I’m pleased to say that we do not have anyone currently 

on a layoff.  We also have one member from our supply list that will be in an FTE at East View.  Our transfer 

language if far from prefect and I know it is an area that we need to continue to improve upon.   

JOB DESCRIPTION 

I was pleased to receive input from several members.  I will be passing this information onto our Labour 

Management Committee to review.  We are hoping to have a meeting before the end of this school year.  This 

process will be a long one which I hope to have done before we enter our next round of bargaining. 

REMINDER 

I have received some concerns from supply regarding working in the classroom.  I ask that if you know you’re 

going to be away please have the following: 

1. Flow of Day 

2. Class list (if possible) 

3. Safety Plans for any at behavior children 

4. Any items they will need for the day 

CONFERENCES 

Jennifer Sears and I will be attending Leadership in August, we hope to have some great experiences and enjoy 

many useful workshops. Looking into the next year we have Health and Safety Conference on May 3-4 place 

TBA and Status of Women Conference will also be in May in Toronto. 



OTHER ITEMS 

OTIP is offering a Support Staff Award.  This award is for $1000.  For all information please go to the OTIP site 

to see rules and regulations.  

I’m pleased to announce that our new Executive will Martha Hradawy, she will be taking over for Cindy Dubue.  

I had the chance to meet Martha and I can say that she will fit in well with our Bargaining Unit. 

 

DATES FOR EXECUTIVE/ COUNCIL MEETING 

Thursday, September 22, 2018 Executive and Council  

Thursday, November 29, 2018 Executive  

Thursday, February 7, 2019 Executive  

Thursday, April 4, 2019 Executive  

Thursday, May 9, 2019 *AGM  

Thursday, June 6, 2019 Executive and Council  
 

Yours in Federation,  

Bobbi Jo Sterling  


